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	Evacuation Procedure – leave via the fire door and assemble in the play area – Noted.
In attendance:  Ryan Brown, Andrew Porter and James Hare from South Gloucestershire Council.

Laura Rogers, Jane Antrobus and Sharon Hancock from Winterbourne Environmental Group.


	18.06/19 Apologies 
Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Bowles and Watkins.
19.06/19 Declaration of Interest Under the Localism Act – None. 
20.06/19 To approve the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 13 May – Approved. 
21.06/19 To note the Minutes of the Planning Committee meetings of the 13 May and 20 May 2019 - Noted.
22.06/19 To note the Minutes of the F&GP Meeting of 20 May - Noted
23.06/19 Presentation from South Gloucestershire Council regarding the updating of street light to LED

Representatives from South Gloucestershire Council attended to give a presentation to update the Parish Council about the replacing of streetlights in Winterbourne to LED lamps. There is a project which is replacing all the street lights in South Gloucestershire This will result in up to a 70% reduction in energy and CO2 consumption. It will also allow for the lights to be left on all night with them being dimmed to 50% between 11.00pm and 6.00am GMT. Work is planned to start around September/October and should not cause any disruption. It is anticipated there will be a 5 year pay back. There is also a proposal to possibly remove 10 of the street lights in Church Lane, Winterbourne. The Parish Council agreed they would consult with residents regarding this and let South Gloucestershire Council know the outcome in due course. 
24.06/19 Presentation by Winterbourne Environmental Group 
Laura, Jane and Sharon have formed the Winterbourne Environmental Group. They recently spent time with Winterbourne Down Society doing a litter pick. They are hoping to try and make a difference to our local area with regard to the Climate Change Emergency which was recently confirmed by the government. Some of the ideas they have include trying to reduce plastic, carry out litter picking, setting up a repair service, food growing and leaving some open areas which are normally cut to encourage wild flowers. They would like to work with the Parish Council to achieve some of their aims. Cllr. Kembery and other members were keen to encourage these activities. Cllr Brain said the Winterbourne Down Horticultural Society has previously tried to encourage schools to grow plants and take part in their exhibitions but this has not been successful and it’s thought this is mainly due to the time restraints on teachers and levels of funding. 

The group were invited to come back to meetings in the future and update the Parish Council with their work, and also to let the Parish Council know if there is any way we can assist them.    
25.06/19 Clerk’s Report to include the monthly accounts
All items on the Clerk’s report were noted and the accounts approved. 
Matters Arising
In the last F&GP meeting, the area of land by Frenchay Museum car park was discussed as it is in need of tidying and it was agreed to carry this issue forward to the full Council meeting. As Frenchay Flower Show and the Vintage Car Show are imminent, a working group of Frenchay residents has been formed and they are going to make a start at tackling the area on Sunday. The Chairman thanked the Frenchay residents for agreeing to help.

Planning Enforcement has confirmed they have informed the owner of Hicks Farm that the wall currently being built is to be removed and repositioned to the approved position. They will be carrying out a further visit to check this has been done. Cllr. Labuschagne confirmed there are new foundations being laid in the correct place now. 
Following the review of the parking space allocations in Flaxpits Lane car park, South Gloucestershire Council has advised that as the Parish Council did not feel any change was necessary, they would like our confirmation if we want to abandon the proposed scheme. All councillors agreed they do not want the changes to be made but would like if possible one of the disabled bays to be changed to a short stay space. Clerk to inform South Gloucestershire Council. 
A further meeting has been arranged for the 5th June with South Gloucestershire Council regarding the proposed yellow lines on Harcombe Hill. It was agreed that apart from those  closest to the pub, these lines are not really necessary. It could be that not having lines and allowing some parking slows the traffic down as speed on the hill is a constant problem.
The Clerk and Cllr Hemmings met our Insurance Broker regarding the renewal of our insurance and also to check our public liability provision for when we take over the land at Frenchay. They were advised our public liability cover is already adequate to cover the extra land we will have. It was suggested it would be prudent to get an up to date  valuation of our buildings to check we are insured for the correct amount.
Cllr. Kembery met with Andrew Porter from South Gloucestershire Council regarding the installation of some additional street lights in the Parish. There are proposals for 2 new lights in Riverwood, 3 at the The Park, 1 on the corner of Bristol Road and Filton Road and 1 in Bradley Avenue. Following consultation with residents by Cllr. Watkins, residents in Riverwood advised they do not feel these extra lights are necessary and South Gloucestershire Council has been advised of this. Consultation regarding the other proposed lights will be done by South Gloucestershire Council. 
South Gloucestershire Council has asked if we will consider any verges or open spaces we could consider cutting less to encourage more wildflowers for pollinating insects. Members were keen to consider this in a constructive way in certain places and all were encouraged to look at their individual areas to see if they can identify any places where this would be appropriate.   

A standpipe has been put in place at the Duck Pond to try and preserve the water levels which have dropped considerably although the leak has now definitely slowed. We have had advice from HBS Fisheries who have advised the fish are not currently in any danger, but they would be in a position to remove them at short notice if the situation deteriorates. Quotes are being obtained to ascertain the best way of repairing the wall. A meeting is also being held with South Gloucestershire Council next week to discuss the matter further as this there is work which will need to be done on the pavement side of the wall. 
Risk Assessment forms have been distributed to councillors for the annual assessment of outside assets.  
26.06/19 – To approve the Annual Accounts and Annual Return
The Annual Accounts had previously been distributed to all members. A reminder was given that the Parish Council has an amount of £24,789.12 Community Infrastructure Levy to be spent. A few ideas were raised at the last F&GP meeting but all members were again encouraged to think of any projects this could be used for. The accounts were approved. Cllr. Kembery thanked Cllrs Hemmings and Brain and the Clerk for their work with the accounts.
27.06/19 – To approve the Annual Governance Statement 2018/19
This was approved by all members and signed by the Chairman and Clerk.

28.06/19- To approve the Accounting Statement for 2018/19
This was approved by all members and signed by the Chairman and Clerk.
29.06/19 - Correspondence  
Hambrook Primary School requested if they could hold their Summer Fair on the Common and this was agreed by members.
30.06/19 – Items from the Public  
None

31.06/19 – Items from Members
Cllr.Hemmings enquired if there was any news regarding the Moorend road closures. Cllr. Jones will investigate.

Cllr. Climmer advised he has had concern from residents in the flats off of Winterbourne High Street as Bromford (formerly Merlin) has advised it will no longer maintain the gardens, only cut the grass. Cllr. Jones agreed he would investigate this.

Cllr. Whatley raised concerns over what will be put in place at each end of Lime Tree Avenue to keep cars out. Redrow do have some plans for this so the Parish Council will need to see what is installed. Also, Frenchay Museum is going to resubmit their plans for the museum upgrade and due to the concern over parking, they will now submit a plan which will be 2 storeys not one.

Cllr. Collins thanked everyone for making the new councillors so welcome.

Cllr. Goodman requested the Clerk to chase South Gloucestershire Council regarding the outcome of the meeting that was held with them regarding Down Road. There is also concern over a stone wall in one of the gardens on Down Road and the Clerk will ask South Gloucestershire Council to check if it is safe.

Cllr. Newport reported a large pot hole by the George and Dragon pub and also concern over the condition of the Hicks Common Road at the junction of Friary Grange. The pot hole is to be reported and South Gloucestershire Council has already confirmed that this stretch of road needs to be resurfaced but there are no firm plans for when this will be done.

Meeting concluded 8.53pm.
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